S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 22nd April 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Banks, Miss D Scott, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Gardner, Mr Abbs, Dr Outred, Mr Parker, Mr Marrow and Mr Walters.
Apologies:  Rev D Tate, Mr I Jordan, Mrs Borrman and Dr Tasker
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 8th April 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Clapham, seconded by Mr Abbs with one abstention, all other members were happy and they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  None
4. To receive questions from the Public: None present
5. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan, Objectives and Policies:  Mr Price confirmed that since the last meeting two things had been done. He stated that he had written a Vision Statement; and confirmed that Mr James Alflatt at Bidwell’s in Norwich is going to read through it to check that it is not controversial. 

Mr Parker said that he would like to see a statement included within the Vision Statement as to what it can apply to and its relationship with the two large development areas, including practical connections such as Cycle ways. Mr Price acknowledged that this was a good point.
Mr Price said that in addition to writing the Vision Statement, Mrs Cornwell had worked very hard and had kindly put together a draft based on Cringleford Parish Councils Neighbourhood Plan. 

Mrs Cornwell stated that the draft she had produced was a starting point. She said that certain things would need expanding and certain things would need taking out. Members agreed that the work Mrs Cornwell had carried out was very good. It was said that certain sections would perhaps need a new title and other amendments to ensure that the document is our own. It was felt that the importance of nature reserves and green areas should be highlighted within the objectives, including maps of the areas.
Mr Price referred members to the Objectives of the Neighbourhood Development Plan. Comment was made that the wording used within the document must be simple, so that ordinary people can understand it. Members discussed fully each of the objectives making amendments and additions where necessary. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would make the agreed amendments. She also stated that Mr Alflatt from Bidwell’s is happy to read through the document and point out any pitfalls which may have been made. It was said that at the end of the process we will have a document which should stand up to scrutiny.

Mr Price commented regarding the Local Development Framework and informed members that he had spoken to Mr Alan Gomm from the LDF team at the Borough Council. It was said that the Preferred Options would be known in June 2013. Mr Price stated that when the figures are released there will be a further consultation period, when the Parish Council can make further comment. After that time, a Public inspection will take place. 

Mr Price spoke regarding the Vision Statement and confirmed that it only needs to be short. It was said that it could be amended when the figures from the LDF team are released in June. Mrs Cornwell asked Mr Parker if he would kindly make the additions he had suggested. Mr Parker confirmed that he would do so.

Mr Marrow informed members that he is in touch with a man from the Norfolk Wildlife Trust who has experience with dealing with Planners. Members felt that the man could be invited to attend a meeting in the future.

Concerns were raised that areas of the Neighbourhood Plan seemed to indicate that the Parish Council would just accept the number of new homes allocated by the LDF. It was said that the Neighbourhood Plan would have to conform to the Borough Councils Core Strategy to be accepted by the Inspector.
Members felt that the Neighbourhood Plan should be able to affect what happens at the two LDF sites. 

Mr Price asked members if there were any further comments to make regarding the Objectives of the Neighbourhood Development Plan. With all members happy, Mr Price moved on briefly to discuss a few of the Policies needed to ensure that the objectives are achieved. It was felt that some would need to be reworded and again many could be reviewed when the figures from the LDF team are released in June 2013. It was agreed that the remaining Policies would be reviewed at the next meeting.
Mr Marrow informed members that he would soon be taking some aerial photographs of the Village. He also stated that he would be attending a habitat survey course. Mr Marrow also spoke regarding EU Special Protection Zones and he agreed to download the information for the next Project Group meeting.
Mr Price thanked members for the work and progress which had been made, it was said that is still a lot of work to be done. 

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.

6. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 13th May 2013 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
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